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IMPORTANT DATES 

June 4 ............ Prairie Crafters Meeting 

June 17 .......... Habitat For Humanity ReStore 

June 20 .......... Funeral Service Pre-Planning 
Session 

June 27, 30 ... Habitat For Humanity ReStore 

July 12 ........... Pastor Mark's 25th anniversary of 
his ordination.  

July 19 ........... Missionaries Stubbs’ family visit; 
Quilt Dedication 

July 27-30 ..... Everest VBS 

On May 3rd we formally welcomed 
several new members into our 
family at SOTP: 

 Gale & Betty Harter 
 Tom & Sandee Keane 
 Oneida Wheeler 
 Ed and Carolyn Cuttle 
 Dave & Sharon Stangle 
 Harold & Joan Doege 

We are blessed to have these brothers and sisters in Christ join us!  Please 
make yourself known to them and invite them to activities here at SOTP.  

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 
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Dear Christian Friends, 
Do you remember those old 
Underwood type writers?  My dad 
had one in his home office that I wish 
we would have kept. A treasure from 
the past. How about the touch tone 
phone and now we have the cell 
phones and the Internet. Consider 
too, the many recent medical 
advances and societal acts of 
progress.  
Sometimes the future seems 
downright scary, especially when you 
think of the need for water, the 
changing environment or the ability 
to maintain a decent standard of 
living.  
Yet, one can find many people fully 
confident of what lies ahead. Come 
what may, somehow they’ll adapt, 
even if somewhat reluctantly.  
For believers, our future is spelled 
out for us in the Bible. All we have to 
do is trust in God’s word.  
Do you remember the story of Jesus 
(Matthew 17) leading Peter, James 
and John up a high mountain? God 
appears in a cloud and if you can 
think of a deep fog around you, you 
could say that heaven is touching the 
earth and you are in it! Imagine then 
if a loud voice spoke to you regarding 
your future and assuring you that 
everything is going to be all right. Is 
that what it would take to keep our 
eyes, mind, and spirit on the 
promises of God?  
Why is it so hard to simply read 
God’s word and believe it? The future 
would be much easier if we would 
only accept and trust. Everything is 
forever changing and only God’s 
promises remain constant.  

We have exciting days ahead here at 
SOTP. I was so well pleased with the 
spirit of our special congregational 
meeting on May 3rd. We had 
heartfelt, open discussions about 
where each of us believed God was 
leading and in the end there was a 
spirit of kindness and love held by all. 
More than anything I felt a bold 
assurance of faith and commitment 
by those present, going forward in 
the mission and ministry of our work 
together here in this place.  
Please pray for members of our 
building team, Jodi Dowell, Cliff 
Dungey, Mark Frendreis, Deb 
Hanson, Bob Malm, Larry Newbanks, 
Don Schneider. They will need our 
prayerful encouragement as we are 
led forward down the road in faith. 
For many of us when we were young 
Sunday school held us together. A 
few years later, confirmation. Then in 
our mid-teens and perhaps all the 
way into our mid thirties, we 
changed our paths towards a good 
education, a rewarding job, marriage, 
and parenthood. For some of us, it 
was a constant struggle to keep ones 
head above water. Was God in our 
life then?  
Look down your own road from 
where you are today. Can you see 
God smoothing the rough spots for 
you? Look down your road, do you 
remember places where there was a 
great deal of uncertainty and yet at 
that same time a strong since of 
peace fell upon your life?  
Take good care, God is in our midst 
and leading us into a bright future.  
I’ll see you in worship.  Peace, 

Pastor Mark  

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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OUR SECOND ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL READ   
The deadline for signing up was in May, but we have a few books left.  So 
if you'd still like to join us, call Pastor Bill at the church office today at 
847/669-9448; or email him at pastorbill@sotpmail.com.   The book 
we'll be reading and discussing in small groups is titled, "Faith--Seeking 
Your Life Together in Christ."  Through the use of a video, the book 
itself, and lively discussion, this is a wonderful opportunity to experience 
the transforming power of God's Spirit who is always moving us to grow 
in faith.  We'll begin with a potluck on Sunday evening, June 7, at 5:30, 
when the books will be distributed and the small groups will meet for 
the first time.  Come journey with us!  
 

ACTIVE CHRISTIAN PARENTING 
Parents of all kids, ages 5-12: this is for YOU!  One of the great things 
about being a parent is the joy that comes from watching our children 
grow from infants to toddlers to young people to teen-agers to young 
adults.  Wow!  But one of the great challenges is that our children didn't 
come with a manual that teaches us how to get them there!  We're 
often left to our own resources.  Often how we parent is a repeat of 
how we were parented--for both good and ill.  So if you're wondering 
about this whole parenting thing, if you're thinking that a little help-along
-the-way would be useful, we've got something special just for you! 

Beginning in late September, we're offering a six-week series titled, 
"Active Christian Parenting."  It's a wonderful opportunity to assess 
and strengthen your parenting skills.  It's a way to learn whether we are 
re-active or pro-active parents.  It's an event that helps us help our 
children to make wise choices with consequences, all the while 
strengthening the self-esteem of both parent and child alike. 

There are only 25 places available, so be sure to watch the summer 
newsletters, the Friday Flourishes, and the SOTP website for more 
information.  It's coming to you soon! 
 

Blessings, 

Pastor Bill 

Pastor Bill’s Adult Education News 
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Recently I have been reading through the book of Acts, partly to follow 
with the new TV series “A.D. The Bible Continues.”  I came across a 
passage in Acts 8:36-43 which touched me.  It’s the story of a woman in 
Joppa named Dorcas or Tabitha who had just died.  The passage says, 
“She was full of good works and generous deeds.” It seems she had been 
making clothes and caring for the widows in the area.  When Peter got 
to Joppa, all of the widows took him to where she had been laid and 
showed them all of the clothing she had made and the other things she 
had done.  When Peter saw what her ministry had been, he took her by 
the hand and raised her up; not by his power, but by the power of Jesus 
through him!  It reminded me of how it’s easy to see those, like the 
apostles, who are out front in their ministry; Bible Study and small group 
leaders and participants, the church council, the staff, those who do the 
reading, soundboard, assisting Pastor Mark or play instruments or sing 
during worship and the leaders and members of our Ministry Teams.   

But I wonder how many Dorcas’ we have among us, both male and 
female?  I never realized until I started coming in every morning how 
many people do so much around here. Quilts and prayer shawls are 
made and blessed to comfort and warm; others make crafts as their 
contribution; we have faith chests and baptismal blankets and we can see 
those tangible items and rejoice.  But there are countless others who 
minister in even more quiet and unseen ways: the guys who are here 
nearly every week caring for our building so it is a warm welcoming place 
and those who care for the grounds outside to accomplish the same 
welcoming presence.  The many hands it takes to prepare and serve a 
funeral luncheon that comforts and lets the bereaved know that we are 
standing with them in their grief; the sending of cards to all who mourn 
and rejoice; the one who comes on Wednesday mornings to set up the 
tables for dinner and those who them down; those who care for the altar 
so it too is welcoming to God’s people and make and set up the beautiful 
banners to inspire us are all part of ministry.  There are almost countless 
numbers work with children, confirmation age and youth in many and 
various ways to help them grow their faith and those who pray daily for 
all of the petitions brought to us through the prayer chain. There are 
many who bring food and work in the food pantry and PADS or go to 
NIFB or FMSC so that all may be fed physically as well as spiritually and 
the ones who go elsewhere to share God’s love for people in other 
places including taking Communion to our family members who can’t be 
here in worship. Many hands bake, set up and take down coffee hour so 

Ministry Musings 
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If you or someone you know would like to have Holy Communion 
brought to their home, we want you to know that we have trained 
Ministers of Communion from the Assembly who have been called to 
serve you.  Our minister of Communion can also come to a care facility 
or hospital.  We serve Communion on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of each 
month.  All you need to do is call either the church office 847-669-9448 
or Sharon Neubauer at 331-208-8575.  We will be there for you and are 
happy to be of service to you and your needs. 
Thank you, 

—The Ministers of Communion from the Assembly  

COMMUNION FROM THE ASSEMBLY 

The InReach Team here at SOTP is sponsoring a Funeral Service Pre-
Planning group session on Saturday, June 20 from 10:00 a.m. to 
12:00 noon.  The session will be led by Pastor Ken Pohlman and is 
limited to 12 people.  Participants will receive guidance and resource 
materials that will assist them in planning their memorial service which 
will celebrate their life and faith, bring comfort to those who mourn and 
most of all give glory to God.  Pre-register by contacting the church 
office 847-669-9448 or donna@sotpmail.com.  

we can fellowship together.  And what would we do without the ones 
who work behind the scenes to fold bulletins and count offerings each 
week or fold newsletters each month.  And let’s not forget all of those 
who lead the fellowship ministries so we can have playtime together as a 
family!  And there are a myriad of others who minister in ways we are 
not even aware of.   

Let us remember that cleaning up the kitchen after an event is just as 
much serving Jesus and caring for his people as being assistant minister or 
communion steward on Sunday morning and that crocheting a prayer 
shawl or building a faith chest brings Jesus to people as much as being a 
Minister of Communion From the Assembly.  It takes each and every one 
of us doing our little piece to make the whole ministry of SOTP come 
together.  All done for Jesus is our calling from God and he says, “Well 
done good and faithful servants!” 

Donna Kelly 
      —Lay Ministry/New Member Coordinator  

FUNERAL SERVICE PRE-PLANNING 
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Latest Research 
SEXUAL AGGRESSION 

It should be no suprise that the 
hypersexualization of our culture along 
with the rapid spread of pornography 
has lead to more sexually aggressive 
behavior among young people who 
have been nurtured by these messages. 
Now, the CDC is reporting that 21% 
of high school girls say they have been 

physically or sexually 
assaulted by someone 
they dated, a figure 
that is 2X higher than 
what was previously 
estimated. In addition, 
10% of high school 
boys report being 

physically or sexually assaulted by a 
dating partner. Researchers are also 
saying that they’re seeing this kind of 
violence in children as young as ten 
and eleven years old. In the book of 
Ephesians, the Apostle Paul instructs 
Christ’s followers to be kind to one 
another, to be tenderhearted, and to 
be compassionate. Parents, this is a 
message we must communicate to our 
kids along with God’s standards for 
their sexuality. We must counter the 
negative influence of a sexually 
aggressive culture by pointing our kids 
to God’s will and God’s way 

Trends 
PROMPOSALS 

With prom season once again in full-swing, 
there’s a new prom ingredient that’s 
costing our kids lots of money, and is 
worth our time and attention. This new 
prom phenomenon is known as the 
“promposal.” A promposal is an elaborate 
invitation to the prom that is much like a 
carefully planned and executed marriage 
proposal. Teens are 
employing surprises, 
staged events, billboards, 
and jumbotron screens in 
an effort to one-up and 
out-do everyone else. 
There’s even a Pinterest 
page featuring promposal 
ideas. A new nationwide survey by the 
folks at Visa tell us that the promposal is 
costing the average American household 
with teenagers a whopping $324 this year. 
In fact, the promposal price now makes up 
almost a third of the total cost per person 
for attending a prom. The question we 
must ask is how much is too much? And 
where will this all stop? Once again, we 
recommend that you encourage your kids 
to exercise the highest principles of 
biblical stewardship in all of life, including 
the prom.  

Teenagers ages 16-19 who spent more than 2 hours after 
school engaged in screen time experienced greater difficulty falling asleep and a 
shorter duration of sleep. When daytime screen use totaled 4 or more hours, 
teenagers had a 49% greater risk of taking longer than an hour to fall asleep.  

—(BMJ Open, February 2, 2015)  
Nationwide, 15% of 9-12th grade students had had sexual intercourse with 4 or more 
persons during their life. 

—(Youth Risk Behavior Surveillance - U.S. 2013, CDC)  

QUICK STATS 

YOUTH CULTURE NEWS 
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www.greggornation.com 

FROM  THE  WORD  
When your teenager makes decisions that are sinful and wrong, it can 
leave your reeling and full of questions. You will find yourself asking, how 
could this happen? Why did this happen? Have I done anything to cause 

this? God, what are you trying to teach us? 
God, do you even care? Will my child get 
through this?  

The first part of Psalm 13 records the words of 
a helpless person longing for answers and 
hope: “How long, O Lord? Will you forget me 
forever? How long will you hide your face from 
me? How long must I wrestle with my thoughts 
and every day have sorrow in my heart? How 
long will my enemy triumph over me? Look on 
me and answer, O Lord my God. Give light to 

my eyes, or I will sleep in death; my enemy will say, ‘I have overcome 
him,’ and my foes will rejoice when I fall.”  

There will be times when your feelings of helplessness keep you locked 
on those first few verses of Psalm 13. But at some point, God will 
graciously bring you through those words to the point where you can 
join with the Psalmist in celebrating God’s goodness through the last two 
verses of Psalm 13: “But I trust in your unfailing love; my heart rejoices in 
your salvation. I will sing to the Lord, for he has been good to me.”  

“But I trust in your 
unfailing love; my 
heart rejoices in 
your salvation. I will 
sing to the Lord, for 
he has been good to 
me.” 

—Psalm 13:5-6  

YOUTH CULTURE NEWS 

 “What is new and dangerous is the ability to post 
selfies, then wait for approval to come flooding in. You don’t have to spend long 
with an insecure teenage girl (is there any other kind?) to work out that her 
happiness is tremulously yoked to the getting of Likes or little lovehearts on 
Facebook or Instagram. Take that female insecurity, warp and magnify it in the 
internet Hall of Mirrors, add a longing to be “fit” and popular, then stir into an 
ubiquitous porn culture and you have a hellish recipe for sad, abused girls.” 
—Journalist Allison Pearson, in her article titled “Pornography has changed 

the landscape of adolescence beyond all recognition”  
(The Telegraph, April 22, 2015)  

QUICK QUOTE 
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THE MISSIONARIES ARE COMING! 

Randy and Carol Stubbs and their children, our sponsored missionaries 
in Tanzania, are on home assignment this summer and are planning to 
visit SOTP on Sunday July 19. They will give a presentation, provide 
special music, and share their experiences with us during our two 
worship services that morning. 

Their last visit two years ago was both inspirational and informative so 
mark this special occasion on your calendar. Pray for their continuing 
good work and a safe trip. 

Volunteers needed!  SOTP is going to FMSC in Schaumburg on Saturday 
August 8 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. We have committed 30 
people to volunteer. We will meet at SOTP at 10:00 a.m. SOTP does not 
provide transportation, your own vehicle will be necessary.  Car pooling 
can be arranged.   

Volunteers hand-pack meals specially formulated for malnourished 
children.  These packs are sent to partners around the world where they 
are used to operate orphanages, schools, clinics and feeding programs to 
break the cycle of poverty.  FMSC food has reached more than 70 
countries in our history.  

Individuals and families are welcome.  Children must be of kindergarten 
age. Everyone under the age of 18 must be accompanied by an adult.  
There are “sitting” jobs available for those who need them. Please contact 
Jill Brown 847-683-5027 or jillbrown14@yahoo.com with any questions, 
or if you would like to volunteer. 

A special thank you to all of you that helped with the Green Trees 
Housing landscaping project.  It was great to combine our efforts with 
those from St. Mary's and Trinity churches.  There was a grand total of 
about 56 people of all ages, including 2 Boy Scout troops. Coffee and 
donuts in the AM and Pizza at lunch added to the fellowship. 

Some of the workers gave time on Friday before and the Friday after the 
main Saturday project.  We managed to weed and mulch most of the 
complex and will try to keep the weeds under control and finish the 
remaining areas. 

If any one who was not able to help, would like to volunteer one or two 
hours to help finish the project, please contact Jules Pelka at 
julespelka@gmail.com or847-515-1640.  You can do this work when 
convenient for you. 

FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN (FMSC) 

GREEN TREES HOUSING PROJECT—THANK YOU! 
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On the weekend of July 19, 2015, the Prairie Point Quilters will be 
having their semi-annual Quilt Dedication. All the beautiful quilts that the 
quilters have made will be displayed in the sanctuary. 

START SAVING YOUR QUARTERS!! 

In conjunction with the Quilt Dedication we will be holding our 
"QUARTERS 4 QUILTS" campaign. The proceeds will be used to 
purchase batting and other much needed quilting supplies. 

Your support will be greatly appreciated! 
—The Prairie Point Quilters 

QUARTERS 4 QUILTS 

SOTP is committed to the Grafton Food Pantry program, which meets 
the needs of families and individuals who do not have the means to 
purchase food and other essential items. Food collection is the first 
Sunday of the month. Food items needed this month:  
Cookies, Toothpaste, Bleach, Sugar, Flour, Pepper. 

FOOD PANTRY 

Our 6th SOTP bowling season came to a close on May 15. Team 6 "Holly 
Rollers" played Team 3 "What Happened” for the title. It's safe to say 
when it was all over, Team 3 could only say “WHAT HAPPENED??” as 
Team 6 STEAM ROLLED RIGHT OVER THEM. Congratulations to Marian 
Mesenbrink, Tim & Vivian Lukes. They won it and they were a person 
short for a good part of the season. Well done. 

Thanks to everyone who brought treats the last night. I think everyone 
would agree it was a fun and successful year. Have a great summer. We 
look forward to Season 7 starting in September. We are looking to add 
new teams, and would welcome any new bowlers. Our league is open to 
all members (men and women), good and, well, not so good bowlers, 
whose only interest is to have "FUN" with other church members one 
Friday night each month. 

If you would like to join this “High Rollin'” group call Wayne Schmidt at  
(847) 659-1331 or E-mail me at schmidtw12@comcast.net. 

BOWLING LEAGUE NEWS 
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God has given each of us, in varying amounts, 
his gifts of time, talents, and treasure.  We are 
stewards or caretakers of these gifts and 
have a responsibility to use them to help 
build up the kingdom of God, to build a 
better world and a better church.  By sharing 
our time and talents with our church and 
service groups, we give back to God a 
portion of these gifts; by sacrificial giving, we 
give back to God a share of the treasures we 
have received, thereby helping to build up the 

Church and to aid the suffering and needy of the world.  We all know 
that it is easy to give when that which we give has no importance or 
value to us.  God knows the real value of our gift because he knows the 
amount of sacrifice that is behind each gift.  The rich man may give a 
large sum of money, but his gift represents no sacrifice to him.  God may 
better cherish the meager gift of a poor man.  True stewardship means 
sacrificial giving.  God loved and loves us, and He gave us the best He 
had, His very own Son, Jesus.  We say we love God, and yet, far too 
often, when it comes to offering him a token of our love, we give Him 
only what little is left after we have taken care of our own desires. 

STEWARDSHIP TALES 

Habitat for Humanity is an organization that 
provides housing for the needy. Besides the actual 
construction work, Habitat has a warehouse 
facility in Elgin that provides materials and 
furnishings at reduced costs. The facility is 
dependent on volunteers to help stock, sort, and 
organize their inventory. It does not require the 
physical labor of constructing homes. 
SOTP has set up three dates in June (Wednesday, 
June 17 (1-5); Saturday, June 27 (9-1) & Tuesday, 
June 30 (9-1)) to see if we have interested helpers and if the activities 
would be something to continue doing. There is a sign-up sheet posted 
on the bulletin board or see Carl or Sandy Hupert for information 

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY 
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Everest VBS Volunteer Opportunities 
July 27-30, 9:00 a.m.-Noon 

Welcome to Everest: Conquering 
Challenges with God’s Mighty 
Power!  

Next month, our church will be 
getting a mountain makeover as we 
begin a unique adventure at Everest 
VBS! Kids will worship God through 
songs and prayer, and discover life-
changing Bible truths in fun and 
memorable ways. 

To have the best adventure possible, we need lots of volunteers who can 
give some time, energy, and love to the kids who will attend. So let me 
share a few ideas about ways you might be able to make this program a 
success. Please check out the following list, and then pray about where 
God might use you. 

Station Leaders: Use easy-to-follow station leader manuals and 
prepare a 20-minute session each day, which you will repeat with four 
different groups of approximately 20 kids. We need leaders for the 
following stations:  

 Music Station (daily opening and closing, includes leading songs) 

 Craft Station (fun crafts to reinforce daily bible lesson,) 

 Games Station (fun games that reinforce Bible truths) 

 Cinema Station (video featuring the real-life adventures of real 
kids and discussion) 

 Kitchen Station (helping kids make snacks) 

 Drama Station (incredible, surprising explorations of Bible 
stories) 

 Sound System Station (work with the music volunteers to 
present songs, and dances) 

 Photographer (take candid pictures of children during VBS week) 
 

Elementary Crew Leaders: Shepherd a mixed-age group of five 
(Continued on page 12) 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL NEWS 
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elementary children through each day’s activities…and there’s no 
preparation! 
Preschool Crew Leaders: Be a friend and helper to a group of five 
preschool children…again, no preparation required! 

Whatever your gifts, abilities, and time commitment, we’ve got a place for 
you! 

We believe that God will use this incredible program to reach many 
children with the message of his love, so please prayerfully consider your 
role in Everest VBS. Feel free to contact the church office if you have any 
questions.  

For more information about Shepherd of the Prairie Everest VBS 2015 
registration or volunteer opportunities, please visit  
https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/sotpeverest2015. 

(Everest VBS—continued from page 11) 

Thanks for your prayers and cards and sympathies following the passing 
of my Mother.  She had many good years (102) and only the last few 
months were a trial for all of us.  She is now celebrating a reunion with 
our father and her parents and siblings as she joins them in the new 
home prepared for her by our Lord.  Again thanks!! 

—Mary Tabatt 
Thanks to all those who sent cards, who visited or who brought me food 
while I was recuperating after the car accident. Your thoughtfulness will 
never be forgotten. Thank You. 

—Joann Ward 
I would like to thank the following gentlemen for helping me cleaning up 
the church yard: Cal, Walt, Chris, Ferdie and John. Thanks for all 
your hard work. 

—Sandy Scalise   

THANKS! 

Enjoy the Convenience of Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) 
Shepherd of the Prairie Lutheran Church wants to remind you that we 
offer electronic giving as a way to automate your offering.  Electronic 
giving offers convenience for individual congregation members and 
provides much-needed donation consistency for our congregation. EFT 
is used to automatically transfer funds from your checking or savings 
account to the church’s bank account. 
Authorization forms and additional information are available from the 
church office. 

GIVING USING EFT 
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BUILDING FUND UPDATE 
Loan Balance ..........................$616,106.43  
Estimated Payoff Date .........July 1, 2019 

FINANCIAL NEWS 
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Do you know how Moses makes his tea?      Hebrews it! 

JUNE VOLUNTEER SCHEDULES 

ALTAR GUILD 
Saturday (setup) ................ Becky Tuzik 
Saturday (take-down) ........... Sue Blotch & Gail Quam 
Sunday (9:00 a.m.) 
    (setup & take-down) ......... Judie Symbol & Joanne Klinger 
Sunday (10:45 a.m.—take-down) 
June 7  ........................................... Sandy Hupert & Marrily Berkland 
June 14  ......................................... Jan & Don Koerner 
June 21 .......................................... Linda Jahr & Donna Schnepff 
June 28:  ..................................... Pam & Darren Walloch 

COMMUNION BREAD BAKERS 
Saturday 
June 6-20 ........... Pam Perrott   
 
 
 

 
Sunday 
June 7 ........... Nancy Ottinger  
June 14 ......... Beth Wintersteen 
June 21 ......... Phyllis Thomson  
June 28 ......... Randi Dawson  

COUNTERS:   Warren Brody, Donna Turner, Carl Hupert 

GREETERS 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
June 6 .............. Stevie Massei  
June 13 ........... Sue Blotch  
June 20 ........... Betty Knawa  
June 27 ........... Gail Quam 
 
 

 
Sunday 9:00 a.m. 
June 7 .......... Joanne Klinger  
June 14 ........ Judy Sanford  
June 21 ........ P.J. & Ron Knudsen  
June 28 ........ Alice Murphy  
Sunday 10:45a.m. 
                  Bob & Caroline Malm 

PRAIRIE CRAFTERS 

Thank you so much for all your donations.  We still need SMALL baby food 
jars and assorted Christmas ribbon.  Our next meeting is June 4th at 9:00 a.m. 
at the church.  Come and join us.  We would love to have your help. 

—Alice Hallett  

AND FINALLY... 
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Pastor Mark Boster 
847-515-2713 (Home) 

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg 
Director of Adult Education 
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Greg Dowell 
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator 

greg@sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen 
Director of Music & Worship 

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Dennis Lilla 
Technology Support Manager 

dennis@sotpmail.com 
 

Donna Kelly 
Lay Ministry/New Member Coordinator 

donna@sotpmail.com 
 

Michelle Rankin 
Office Manager 

michelle@sotpmail.com 
 

Michael Waal 
Organist/Piano Accompanist 
michael@sotpmail.com 

 

Jill Gillming 
Little Lambs 

 

Sandy Martin 
Cherub Choir 

 

Michael Waal 
Blessings Choir 

 

Denise James 
Joy Ringers 

 

Michael Parmele 
Sunday School Director 

 

Sue Wehnes, Renae Greene 
Contributions Secretaries 

 

Tammy Uteg 
Music Librarian 

 

Congregation Council 
Bob McDuffee, President 

Marlene Boehler, Vice President 
Mike McCann, Secretary 

Jim Henley, Treasurer 
 

Adam Adams 
Amy Brittain 
Cliff Dungey 
Matt Greene 

Larry Newbanks 
 

Date 
1 Rebecca Miller 
2 Dolores Burk, Mark Michalak,     

Michelle Jacobs, Charles Werner, 
Shonna Rankin, Sydney McGuine 

3 Candi McNeal, Olivia Lorenzo,       
Brady Prather 

4 Ken Pohlmann, Sandy Martin,            
Jacob Trevino, Nathaniel Black 

5 Rachael Yndestad 
6 Frances Wilson, Kim Scalise,              

Rob Satalino 
7 Joanne Bychowsky, Chuck Bayser,  

Corin Casablanca 
8 Sid Sorensen, Jonathan Boster,          

Sean Solem, Rebecca Mudge 
9 Gloria Samuelson, Kaitlyn Richards, 

Kellen McNeal 
10 Brennen Clementi, Lisa Adams,       

Noah Konie 
11 Carole Cesario, Anthony Serpe 
12 Payton Serpe 
15 James Conway, Vicki Maraviglia, 

McKenzie Schlachta 
16 Samantha Guttenburg 
17 Leah Bloomfield 
18 Melvin Keef 
19 Emily Dunfrund, Judie Symbal,               

Jill Gillming 
20 Len Cardascio, Matthew Alpert,   

Morgan Alpert, Hannah Robinson,  
Ethan Gartzke 

21 Karin Henkle, John Browne,         
Michael Glosson, Pierce Cordle 

23 Ron Knudsen, Rebecca Fulcer 
24 Susan Krizmanich, Kathy Pizarro,     

Avary Deblieck 
25 Jacob  Marx 
26 Bill Brindell, Bill Skidmore,            

Stevie Massei, Patrick Desiato,       
Katie Casablanca, Alexander Rojas,    
Xander Mans 

27 Reagan Bishop, Angela Himebaugh 
28 Carolyn Malm, Daniel Rossman 
29 June Hermes, Anthony Maraviglia 
30 Jeanette Shannon, Dana Turk,         

David Huston 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS STAFF AND CONTACTS 


